
















STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  November 1, 2018      
 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 3401 Eagle Avenue  
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
On October 22, 2018, an Administrative Hearing notice was sent to Marcia 
and Carl Davis, owners of 3401 Eagle Avenue, for the removal of (1) 
protected Mahogany tree and (1) regulated Alexander Palm from the 
property, without benefit of a tree removal permit. They appear to have 
been removed when a new fence was installed in April 2018. 
 
In March 2018, the Davis’s applied for a building permit to remove an old 
damaged fence and build a new wooden fence.  Through the review process 
it was determined that the old fence was not on the property line but on 
City right of way and the application was changed to show the new fence on 
the property line.  At that time, the location of the Mahogany tree and 
Alexander Palm were noted in the building permit file and a condition was 
added to the building permit that stated “Impacts not authorized to occur to 
any trees or palms including their roots and canopy branches.”   
 
An inspection of the area on April 13,2018 documented the Mahogany tree 
and Alexander Palm had been removed.  On June 7, 2018, an e-mail was 
sent to Mrs. Davis requesting information as to the removal of the tree and 
palm.  No response was received. 
 
The mahogany tree was approximately 4” caliper. 
 
The Alexander Palm was over 10 ft tall. 
 
    
Recommendation:  Request the property owners replant 2-approved palms, 
4 ft tall each palm or 1-8 ft tall palm and 8 caliper inches of dicot trees from 
approved list, on the property.  
































































